
Glenfall News 
...a newsletter to inform the school community about the day 

to day life of our school. 
 
 

 Friday 12th March 2021 

A word from the head.......  
 

I hope that your children have had a great week since returning to 
school on Monday. Opening the gates on Monday morning felt like 
a really big event. It almost felt like the first day of the academic 
year with the same feelings of excitement, nervousness and          
expectation. I saw children skipping into school, children almost 
bursting with pure joy to see their friends again. A sight that will 
stay with me for some time will be the guard of honour which was 
formed in the entrance to Y6. To see the children clap their        
classmates as they came into the classroom was a sight to behold. 
I was also touched by the chalking on the pavements on Glenfall Way and Ryworth 
Road. The artists still remain anonymous, despite my investigations. Whoever you 
are, thank you! 
 

It has been fantastic to have all of the children back together again at school. To 
hear the classrooms, corridors and playgrounds buzzing, full of laughter and chatter 
has been real delight to see and hear. The pure volume of children all in one place is 
quite overwhelming and it will take a while for us all to adjust again  -  what was 
normal, actually feels quite abnormal at the moment! I’m sure that your children will 
be ending the week really tired but hopefully full of positivity following the return to 
school. As a staff, we are full of optimism and excitement for the rest of the school 
year. 
 

I would once again like to take this opportunity to thank you all for working so hard 
with your children on their home learning. You have all done a brilliant job and 
through working together in partnership with the teachers  you will have ensured 
that your children have continued to progress with their learning. 
 

Thank you for continuing to follow the one way system and observing the onsite   
restrictions at drop off and collection. It’s really important that we continue to work 
together to protect one another until more of the population get their vaccinations. 
 
Have a great weekend  -  Mr Mitchell    

A few things… 
 
Parent Pay — School Lunches 
Could all parents whose children will be taking a hot lunch please ensure that their          
accounts are currently in credit before ordering lunches. It is important that the                
account is kept in credit throughout the year to ensure that debts do not mount up.    
Meals cost £2.30 per day. 
 
 
Important Date Change 
21st July 2021 will now  be a normal teaching day and not an INSET Day. This 
is due to the fact that we brought forward the INSET Day to the 4th January 2021 prior 
to the government announcement of a full lockdown on 5th January. You will receive       
updated term dates with this newsletter. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 
16th March - Y6 Parents Zoom Meeting at 7pm 
19th March  -   Red Nose Day 
30th March  -   Remote Parent’s Meetings 
31st March -  Remote Parent’s Meetings 
       School closes for Easter at 2pm 
April  
1st April   -   INSET Day  -  School closed to all pupils 
19th April  -  School opens for the Summer Term 
 
May 
10th May   -   Y4 Residential to The Forest of  Dean 
19th May - School Photographs - Whole Class and Leavers 
28th May - School closes for Half  Term 

       Battery Recycling 
 

We now have a battery        
recycling point at the school. 

You are welcome to bring your 
old batteries to school to be 
recycled. You will find the    

battery recycling point in the           
entrance hall opposite the    

office. 

 

New Menu  
 

Red Nose Day 
 

Friday 19th March is Red 
Nose Day 

 

We wanted to mark this day in some way 
and have decided that the children do not 
need to wear uniform on that day and we 
would like them to wear something red.  
Rather than wearing ‘Red Noses’  the     

children may choose to come to school 
with Crazy Hair. We will be setting up a 
payment option on Parent Pay for you to 

make donations direct to the charity. This 
will avoid cash having to be handled in 

school. 
 

NO RED NOSES IN SCHOOL PLEASE 

National Online Safety App 
 
National Online Safety’s FREE app is the easiest way to keep children safe online. It’s a one-
stop-shop for parents and educators to learn everything they need to know about the latest 
apps, games and devices used by children. It provides instant access to online safety  
education, training and updates so that parents and educators can protect their children from 
online harm and abuse.  
They release updated parent guides to all forms of social media and apps which will enable      
you to safeguard your son / daughter whilst they are online. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj_xr6H4OreAhVlLcAKHVDpCnkQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.recyclereminders.com%2Frecycle-used-batteries-here-sign%2Fsku-s-9057&psig=AOvVaw0lbnMIAxKYisJHC9r2Lows
https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/national-online-safety/id1530342372?utm_campaign=NOS%20Monthly%20Update%20Newsletter&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=101869226&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--NyWyn0Wy466lul1m0oOao8Hvm2kdZCheRQrkWFIU0HbNLvkDDPIVIESb8aXhxAqXn20Wzi7HE_701otjoopYSXFRA3zG
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=uk.co.nationaleducationgroup.nos


COVID-19 Risk Assessment   
 

This risk assessment has been updated and posted on to the school website.  
You can access it via this link: 

 
COVID-19 Risk Assessment  

https://www.glenfall.gloucs.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Glenfall-COVID-19-Risk-Assessment-March-2021.pdf

